STATE OF INDIANA)
                             SS)

COUNTY OF CLAY)
The January 21, 2015 special meeting of the Clay County Commissioners was called to order by President Tony Fenwick at 10:00 a.m.  Those present included Commissioners Paul Sinders, Tony Fenwick and Bryan Allender.  Also attending was Eric Somheil, Attorney for the County Executive, and Jennifer M Flater, Auditor of Clay County who made a record of the proceedings to wit:

IN THE MATTER OF 2015 APPOINTMENTS

The Clay County Commissioners are to approve the Clay County Council appointment for the Clay County Economic Development Commission.

A motion to accept and approve the Clay County Council’s appointment of Tom Ames for a four year term for years 2015-2018, to the Clay County Economic Development Commission was made by Tony Fenwick and seconded by Paul Sinders. Motion carried 3-0.

IN THE MATTER OF PURCHASING TWO TANDEM HIGHWAY TRUCKS 

Brad Stultz explained that the County Highway would like to purchase two Tandem axel dump trucks. The bid specs have been drawn up so that we could have a lease option or purchase outright. We will advertise two times in the Brazil Times and Clay City News on January 28th and February 4th and bids will be due on February 27th, 2015 at 4:00pm. Bids will be opened at 10:00am at the March 2nd, 2015 Commissioner meeting.
A motion to approve Bid Specs for two 2015 Tandem axel Dump Trucks with changes made on the dates was made by Paul Sinders and seconded by Tony Fenwick.  Motion carried 3-0.

A motion to approve Quote Specs for Snow Plow and Truck Plow Hitch requirements was made by Paul Sinders and seconded by Tony Fenwick.  Motion carried 3-0.

IN THE MATTER OF BUSES FOR ICE PROGRAM

Sheriff Paul Harden explained the buses from the Federal surplus asset distribution program are not available today, however; they will be shortly and we are checking the website daily. Paul stated we currently have 3 to 5 drivers that have their CDL license to drive the buses. Palmer Trucks in Terre Haute would be willing to do the maintenance on the buses. There is no fuel tax permits required for traveling out of state because we are a government entity.  

A motion to approve Paul Harden to receive 2 Buses for the Ice Program was made by Tony Fenwick and seconded by Paul Sinders.  Motion carried 3-0.

IN THE MATTER OF ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business pertaining to this special meeting, a motion to adjourn was made by Paul Sinders and seconded by Tony Fenwick.  Motion carried 3-0.
Clay County Commissioners 

Attest:
Clay County Auditor
